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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

April 19, 2011


The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club.  Attending the meeting:  Art Schuldt, Patrick Hemmings, Matt Sawrie, 
G. B. Caves, Clay Crenshaw, Debbie Angelo, and Randy Hall.

Recognition of new board members:  G. B. Caves and Randy Hall were welcomed to the Board.
Election of new officers:  Randy Hall will serve as Treasurer, Matt Sawrie as Vice President, and Clay Crenshaw as President.
Recognition of Outgoing President Art Schuldt:  Art was recognized for his faithful leadership and dedication.  He will continue to chair the Architectural Committee, work with the City Council to strengthen the ordinance pertaining to guarded communities, and maintain the homeowners’ roll.
Swim & Tennis  Report:  Jason Smith was unable to attend the meeting, but submitted an email request for new ropes at the pool and various updates for the Board.  Board actions included:

· The Board approved $3,000 for new ropes with the understanding Jason will lead the fundraising effort over the next 2 years to recover that cost; 

· The Board approved raising the Directors & Officers insurance coverage to a $2 million dollar limit.  The Board will insure Jason’s position is covered by that policy;
· The Board affirmed the existing “No Alcohol Policy” for the Facility;
· The Board will request a review of the written Policies and Procedures;
· The Board will request an update on various improvements (door locks, wind screens); and
· The Board expressed its desire to increase the role of the Advisory Committee.

Covenants.  Patrick will work with the Board’s attorney to review its ability to enforce the current covenants and consider new property standards.
Statement of Values:  The Board adopted the follow statement:

 STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

STATEMENT OF VALUES

Integrity.  We have a duty to maintain and strengthen our members’ trust and confidence in the integrity of the Board.  This means our actions and decisions will be in our members’ interest and not act in order to gain financial or other benefits for ourselves, our family, friends or business interests.
Accountability.  We are accountable to our members for our actions and decisions and we will consider issues on their merits, taking into account the views of others.  This means recording reasons for decisions, submitting to scrutiny, keeping proper records, establishing audit trails and fully disclosing actual or potential conflict of interests.

Transparency.  We have a duty to be as transparent as possible about our actions and decisions, giving reasons for decisions and restricting information only when the wider membership interest clearly demands.   This means our financial statements and minutes of our meetings will be published on our website.
Respect.  We will treat everyone with respect at all times.
Architectural Control Committee:  The Board took the following action:

· Appointed Art Schuldt as Chair; 
· Appointed G. B. Cazes as the Board’s representative on the Committee; and
· Adopted a position it was a potential conflict of interest to have builders serve on the Committee.
Golf Club:  Clay will work with the Golf Club to identify ways the Golf Club can provide benefits to the members of the Association.

Website:  Clay briefly reviewed some of the components of our website.  Consideration will be given to sending a “blast email” to the members reminding them of architectural review needed before constructing fencing, swimming pools, and other improvements.  Also, we may promote the sale of concessions (Icee’s) when the pool opens.
Grounds Maintenance Report:  

· Matt gave a report of the landscaping;
· Matt will update the Board regarding the repairs on the brick arches;
· Matt will secure a quote to fix the tilting wall in front of the Swim & Tennis Facility; and
· Matt shared a vision for a playground that would be fully funded by donations

Pond Maintenance Report:  Randy gave a report on the ponds.  He will continue to spray the ponds, as needed.  The Board may consider purchasing a small boat in the future.  The LDWF at Minden will be contacted soon to inquire if they have any resources that would aid in the maintenance of the wetland ponds.

Financial Report:  

· Patrick advised Vicki Faith was resigning as bookkeeper for the Association.  He will guide the Board in selecting her replacement;
· Patrick gave an overview of our current status with uncollected accounts and various other financial considerations; and
· Patrick will assist Randy with assuming the Treasurer’s duties.
Insurance:  The Board approved raising the Directors and Officers coverage to 
$2 million dollars.  Also, the Workman’s Compensation policy will be renewed on 
May 26, 2011.

Other Business:  Matt will solicit a quote for a secure mailbox in front of the Swim and Tennis Facility.  G. B. and Randy will sign the bank authorization card for writing checks. The Board tabled a discussion of appointing an Events Coordinator.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 6 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting is 4 p.m. on Tuesday, May 17, 2011
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